
Report from Evaluation Committee 
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Avenue and Abby Street 

REPORT FROM EVALUATION COMMITTEE 
REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS AND COST PROPOSAL FOR 

DESIGN SEWER REHABILITATION/REPLACEMENT ON HAMMOND 
AVENUE AND ABBY STREET 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 
 
Kevin Norgaard - Supervising Professional Engineer, Department of Public Utilities -   
                            Wastewater 
Orlando Gonzales – Professional Engineer, Department of Public Utilities – Wastewater 
Patricia Diep – Supervising Engineering Technician – Department of Public Utilities –  
                         Wastewater 
Sarah Aguila – Senior Engineering Technician, Department of Public Utilities –  
                         Wastewater Water 
 
BACKGROUND: 

On June 1, 2016 the City advertised and sent out more than one hundred requests to 
consulting firms to submit “Statement of Qualification and Cost Proposal for the design 
of sewer rehabilitation/replacement on Hammond Avenue and Abby Street.  Seven 
firms submitted the necessary qualifications and of the seven firms six submitted the 
cost proposal to the City on June 27, 2016.  The City of Fresno Wastewater 
Management Division (WMD) Technical Services concluded that all seven firms have 
the necessary experience and qualifications the City requires without conducting an 
interview on July 5, 2016. 
 
EVALUATION BY COMMITTEE: 

After reviewing all of the statement of qualifications and cost proposals, it was 
determined that Blair, Church & Flynn was the most qualified, experienced and 
submitted the lowest design cost to the City for the sewer replacement/rehabilitation 
design on Hammond Avenue and Abby Street compare to the other firms. 

RECOMMENDATION 

City of Fresno, WMD recommend awarding the design contract to Blair, Church and 
Flynn. 


